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RECOMMENDATION 
 
Authorize the City Manager to execute a cost-sharing agreement with the City of Los 
Altos for pavement rehabilitation on El Monte Avenue and Grant Road for an amount 
not to exceed $160,000. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
Each year, the City of Los Altos performs its annual pavement and slurry seal program 
to resurface selected streets.  This year, the program includes El Monte Avenue and 
Grant Road bordering Mountain View.  The City of Los Altos has offered to partner 
with Mountain View to complete portions of the proposed work on El Monte Avenue 
and Grant Road within Mountain View’s right-of-way to provide a logical limit of 
work. 
 
ANALYSIS 
 
Portions of both El Monte Avenue and Grant Road are split by the City limit between 
Los Altos and Mountain View (see Attachment 1).  Performing the street rehabilitation 
as part of the City of Los Altos project will provide a uniform street surface and take 
advantage of the economy of scale of a larger project.  The project will consist of base 
repair of failing pavement sections, slurry sealing, and pavement striping. 
 
The City of Los Altos has completed the plans and specifications, advertised the project 
for bids, and will award the contract to the lowest responsible bidder.  Construction is 
expected to start in July 2017.   Per the proposed agreement, Mountain View would 
reimburse Los Altos for construction costs based on the actual work and quantities 
constructed within Mountain View City limits. 
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The estimated cost of Mountain View’s portion of the work, including construction, 
construction management, and construction contingency, is $138,000.   
 
As the City of Los Altos will open bids in mid-June and construction is scheduled to 
start in the summer while Council is not in session, staff recommends Council authorize 
the City Manager to execute an agreement in an amount up to $160,000 in case bids are 
higher than estimated.  If the cost is higher based on the bid amount, staff recommends 
the City not participate in the project. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Funding is recommended from the 2017-18 Annual Street Resurfacing and Slurry Seal 
Program, Project 18-01, which is proposed for funding on July 1, 2017 with a budget of 
$1,569,000.  If the project is funded as expected, there will be sufficient funding for the 
recommended actions. 
 
ALTERNATIVES 
 
1. Do not participate in the project. 
 
2. Provide other direction. 
 
PUBLIC NOTICING—Agenda posting. 
 
 
Prepared by: 
 
Andy Chang 
Senior Civil Engineer 
 
Reviewed by: 
 
Lisa Au 
Principal Civil Engineer 

 Approved by: 
 
Michael A. Fuller 
Public Works Director 
 
Audrey Seymour Ramberg 
Assistant City Manager 
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Attachment: 1. Project Limits—Pavement Rehabilitation on El Monte Avenue and 

Grant Road 
 
cc: APWD—Solomon, PCE—Au, SCE—Chang, AE—Tran, AAII—Goedicke, F/c 


